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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School Library/Media Center

15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

MINUTES
Thursday, October 4, 2012, 5:30 p.m.
PRESENT AT MEETING

Committee Members:    Michele Barber, Vice-Chairperson; Roy Gauthier, Stephen Karney,   Michael   Zimmerman, 
David Ninesling,  and Thomas Cooke  

 Member(s) Absent:  Sharon Smith, Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham, Tom Seydewitz, Keith Klemonski (Parent Liaison)
Also Present:  Kevin Reich, Assistant Superintendent
1.   Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Michele Barber, Vice-Chairperson at 5:32 p.m.
2.   Public Remarks

 Kevin Reich announced that he had important additional information for the committee to review:

· CREC’s Proposal
Mr. Reich re-distributed copies of CREC’S proposal from last week’s meeting, with correction. The typo, which was manually crossed off (by CREC) and manually corrected on the document at that time, is now properly corrected. New copies were also distributed to the Town Hall for the record.

Pre-Referendum Budget Request to Town Council
 Mr. Reich also distributed copies of a memo he sent to the Town Manager Mike Maniscalco regarding the Pre-Referendum Budget Request for the Building Committee, along with documents to support the Board of Finance’s recommendations.  Included in the memo to the Town Manager, Mr. Reich requested that this proposal be placed on the Town Council’s agenda for the October 9, 2012 meeting.  Mr. Reich recommended that the H.S. Building Committee Chairperson or Vice Chairperson attend the Oct 9th meeting.  If either one cannot attend, Mr. Reich volunteered to attend.  He also commented that the Town Council may take up to two weeks before a final decision is made. 

· Fee Proposal “Revision” from SLAM Collaborative and Eagle Environmental, Inc.
Mr. Reich distributed copies of letters he requested and  received from the above two firms stating that they have revised their original Fee Proposals from “Lump Sum” to “Not-to-Exceed” ( revision of fee proposals were attached to the letters). 
· Project Management Services Agreement 

Mr. Reich distributed copies of the Draft Contract for CREC’s services for the committee to review.
· Request for Qualification/Proposal for Construction Management Risk Services

Mr. Reich distributed copies of the Draft RFQ/RFP for CM services for the committee to review.  It was one combined document for both services.
Kevin Reich stressed the importance of someone being the responsible party for the exact square footage and the exact cost of the entire project and strongly recommended that this information be stated in either the Architect’s contract, the CMs contract or in CREC’s contract. Mr. Reich commented on the importance of an attorney to review all documents.
Stephen Karney stated that this additional information given to the committee today is a giant step forward and expressed his appreciation to Mr. Reich.
3.   Review and approve Minutes from  9-27-12 Building Committee  meeting

MOTION:  By Roy Gauthier 
                    Seconded by Stephen Karney  
                    To approve the following minutes as written:

                    Regular meeting of 9-27-12 

                    Motion unanimously   carried 
4.   Approval of CREC proposal for project management services through referendum
Motion:  By Roy Gauthier

                Seconded by Stephen Karney

                To approve CREC’s proposal for Project Management 
               “ Pre-Referendum” Services — Not- to-exceed  $62,280.
                              Motion unanimously carried 

5.  Public Remarks
NONE
Other Business:   Stephen Karney commented that at the beginning of the project, the committee was told that an amount of $75,000 was originally quoted and set aside for Phase One.  Mr. Karney inquired as to where that amount sits today.  Kevin Reich responded by saying that it was an original guesstimate by an architect.  He explained that the amount quoted was realistic at that time but did not consider Environmental   Services, CREC Services and a CM.  Mr. Reich confirmed that funds for Phase One are in a fund balance in a bank account.
A brief discussion took place as to what should be on the next agenda. 

· Michele Barber will contact Sharon Smith to discuss the next meeting’s agenda.

7. Adjournment

MOTION:     By Stephen Karney
                      Seconded by Roy Gauthier

                      To adjourn the meeting at 6:01 p.m.

                      Motion unanimously carried 
Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Ulm

Recording Secretary
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